Volume 1, Issue 2

April 30, 2008

Inside this issue:

AT&T gives grant.

ZTP Master Plan update 1

Audubon
Bridge 2
Update

New JJA bridge 3 spokesman.

ZTP legislative 3 delegation



Association receives AT&T technology grant.

AT&T has selected the Zachary Taylor Parkway Association as a recipient of one of its community grants. The grant of \$5,000 is to "support upgraded technology to enable the executive director to more effectively perform his duties for the Parkway..."

In presenting the check before the members at the March quarterly meeting, Janet Whitters, Regional Manager for AT&T said, "On behalf of AT&T, we are very pleased to be a part of this

community and to be able to give back through our community grants. I want to thank you all for participating in the community and for your efforts with the Zachary Taylor Parkway project. AT&T looks forward to a long and continued



Janet Whitters (left) of ATT presents a \$5,000 check to Association Vice President, Gordon Burgess and Executive Director, Maria Bowen.

partnership with you and the other communities we serve."

The Association will use the AT&T grant to purchase much needed upgrades in both hardware and software.

Save the date -- Wednesday, June 11, 2008 -- Quarterly Meetings Southern Forest Heritage Museum -- Rapides Parish

ZTP Master Plan contract let by LaDOTD.

The Louisiana Department of Transportation and Development has entered into a contract with Urban Systems Associations, Inc., to revise and expand the ZTP master plan. The cost of the contract is \$150,000. It will include five tasks outlined below. Prior to beginning Task 1, the LaDOTD will hold a meeting including

(Continued on page 4)

We've Moved!

Please note our new information:

Post Office Box 14265 Baton Rouge, LA 70898

(T) 225.389.1212

(F) 225.389.1245

Zachary Taylor Parkway Commission Zachary Taylor Parkway Association

News...from along the Parkway

Page 2

Zachary Taylor Parkway Association

M. E. "Toye" Taylor *President*

Gordon Burgess Vice President

Louis Hebert Secretary

William D'Aquilla Treasurer

Maria W. Bowen *Executive Director*

Board of Directors

Avoyelles Mary Barbry Randy DeCuir Marc Dupuy, Jr.

East Feliciana M. Leroy Harvey, Jr. Nan B. Johnson Kyle Landry

Pointe Coupee Jim Bello Louis Hebert Kathleen Saizon

Rapides
Robert Carroll
A. P. Guillory
Russell Wilson, Jr.

St. Helena Darryl Carruth Richard "Dickie" Sitman Ray Smith

Tangipahoa Gordon Burgess John N. Durnin Vince LaBarbera

Washington Ron McGlothlin R. W. "Dick" Richardson M. E. "Toye" Taylor

West Feliciana William D'Aquilla Melvin S. Harvey, Jr. Tom Temple

John James Audubon...an update on the bridge.

By Troy Gros, JJA Spokesman
Work on the trestles at
the Mississippi River crossing
is at a standstill due to the high
water, but work continues on
the 12 miles of two-lane
roadway approaches and 8
conventional bridges that will
connect LA 1 east of Hospital
Road at New Roads to US 61
south of LA 966 at St.
Francisville.

Work is being done in the Prefabrication Yard where testing is being performed on the jacking system used for lowering and raising pre-cast formwork panels. Piles are currently being driven for many of the conventional bridges. Grading and drainage work continues on the west side.

The water level of the Mississippi River is being monitored daily for changes. When it again reaches a safe level, work on the trestles will resume. Once the trestles are complete, work crews will be able to continue work on the main bridge structure despite future river conditions.



A study in contrasts... Above is from January 31, 2008. Below is the same exact location on April 30, 2008.



John James Audubon...new spokesman named.

Troy Gros grew up in
Thibodaux and has now been living in
Baton Rouge for several years. He
graduated from the University of New
Orleans with a degree in Education and
taught for several years in Lafourche
Parish.

"When I moved to Baton Rouge, I discovered the world of Parks & Recreation," says Troy. "I took a job with the Recreation and Park Commission for East Baton Rouge Parish (BREC) beginning as an Assistant Area Supervisor."

Troy was eventually promoted to the supervisor of the Senior Services program, and later to Marketing and Publicity Manager. He joins the LA Timed Managers program with several years of experience in Public Relations and is very excited for the opportunity to be the Communications Coordinator and Spokesperson for the John James Audubon bridge project.

Please renew your Association membership today! We welcome new members. Anyone interested in joining, please contact our office by phone: (225) 389-1212.

2008-2012 Zachary Taylor Parkway Legislative Delegation.

Below is contact information for the legislators who represent any portion of a parish included in the Zachary Taylor Parkway District. Please contact members of the delegation and encourage them to support our Zachary Taylor Parkway efforts!



Sen. Jack Donahue donahuej@legis.state.la.us Tangipahoa



Sen. Eric LaFleur lafleure@legis.state.la.us Avoyelles



Sen. Gerald Long longg@legis.state.la.us Rapides



Sen. Rob Marionneaux lasen17@legis.state.la.us East Feliciana, Pointe Coupee, St. Helena



Sen. Joe McPherson lasen29@legis.state.la.us Rapides



Sen. Ben Nevers websen@legis.state.la.us St. Helena, Tangipahoa, Washington



Sen. Julie Quinn quinnj@legis.state.la.us Tangipahoa



Sen. Neil Riser risern@legis.state.la.us Avoyelles, Rapides, West Feliciana



Rep. Billy Chandler larep022@legis.state.la.us Rapides



Rep. Herbert Dixon dixonh@legis.state.la.us Rapides



Rep. John Bel Edwards edwardsj@legis.state.la.us East Feliciana, St. Helena, Tangipahoa, West Feliciana



Rep. Chris Hazel hazelc@legis.state.la.us Rapides



Rep. Robert Johnson johnsoro@legis.state.la.us Avoyelles



Rep. Tom McVea larep062@legis.state.la.us East Feliciana, St. Helena, Tangipahoa, West Feliciana



Rep. Steve Pugh pughs@legis.state.la.us Tangipahoa



Rep. Harold Ritchie larep075@legis.state.la.us Washington



Rep. Chris Roy royc@legis.state.la.us Rapides



Rep. John Schroder schrodej@legis.state.la.us Tangipahoa



Rep. Scott Simon simons@legis.state.la.us Tangipahoa, Washington

During session, legislators may be reached with the following numbers:

Senate (225) 342-2040 (T) (225) 342-0617 (F)

House (225) 342-6945 (T) (225) 342-8336 (F)

Zachary Taylor Parkway Commission

Curtis Jelks Chairman

A. J. Roy *Vice Chairman*

Jimmy Dubroc Secretary

Patrick Witty
Treasurer

Maria W. Bowen

Executive Director

Ellis Magee Attorney

Neal Wagoner Consultant

Commission Members

Avoyelles
A. J. Roy
Carlos Mayeux*

East Feliciana Curtis Jelks Martin Macdiarmid*

Pointe Coupee Patrick Witty Samantha Jewitt*

Rapides
Jimmy Dubroc
Buck Vandersteen*

St. Helena Vernon McMorris Ike Jenkins*

Tangipahoa Buck Cefalu Kent Douglas*

Washington Bob Bateman Marilyn Bateman*

West Feliciana Tobias Ford Joseph Boneno*

*denotes Alternates

ZACHARY TAYLOR PARKWAY

Post Office Box 14265 Baton Rouge, LA 70898

225.389.1212 (T) 225.389.1245 (F) woodyear@bellsouth.net

This newsletter is jointly produced by the Zachary Taylor Parkway Commission and the Zachary Taylor Parkway Association. Questions or comments may be directed to:

> Maria Bowen P.O. Box 14265 Baton Rouge, LA 70898

News...from along the Parkway

ZTP Master Plan contract let by LaDOTD.

(Continued from page 1)

representatives of the Department, the Zachary Taylor Parkway and Urban Systems to further discuss the scope of services for the contract.

Task I Master Plan Update

The original master plan will be updated to reflect the final location of the John James Audubon Bridge and approaches between La. 1 in New Roads and US 61 south of St. Francisville.

Task II Traffic Analysis

a traffic study will determine current and future traffic volumes in the affected area and how the increase in traffic volume caused by the new bridge will be distributed over the network.

Task III Alternatives

Alternatives will determine the feasibility of providing route continuity between the east approach to the bridge at US 61 and La. 10 near Jackson to eliminate the "dogleg" caused when the final location the bridge and approaches intersected US 61 south of St. Francisville. Consideration will be given to a new

location, as well as upgrades to existing state and local roads.

Task IV Environmental Inventory

A limited environmental inventory of potential social, economic and environmental impacts will be conducted within the study area and concerns will be identified.

Task V Study Report

All findings, conclusions and recommendations will be presented in a formal report.

Thank you!



Thank you to Gordon Burgess and Tangipahoa Parish for hosting our March quarterly meetings!



Post Office Box 14265 Baton Rouge, LA 70898